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Minutes
Zoom Video Conference, 3:30 pm
​ https://wiu.zoom.us/j/97467026757?pwd=cTc4c1FLWlhJWWtCVW9LRk5hbCs5dz09
October 22nd, 2020

Fall 2020 CGE Members
  
					
Andrea Alveshere, Chair (2022)	Anthropology			(Social Sciences)
Lori Baker-Sperry (2021)		Liberal Arts & Sci.		(Multicultural)
Robert Kelly (2021)			LEJA				(At-large)
Wanmo Koo (2022)			Mgmt. & Marketing		(At-large)
Sherry Lindquist (2023)		Art & Design			(Humanities/Fine Arts)
Tonya Little, Vice Chair (2023)	Communication		(Basic Skills/Public Speaking)
Lia Petracovici (2023)			Math & Philosophy		(Math/Natural Sciences)
Yong Tang (2022)			Broadcasting & Journalism	(Humanities/Fine Arts)
Craig Tollini, Secretary (2021)	Sociology			(Social Sciences)
Seyfi Turkelli (2022)			Math & Philosophy		(Math/Natural Sciences)
Vacant							(Basic Skills/Writing)
Vacant							(Human Well-Being)
Da’Veonna Campbell			Student Gov't. Assoc. 
Jim Schmidt				C.A.S.  			(Ex-officio, Dean's Council Rep.)
Mark Mossman			Office of Provost 		(Ex-officio, Provost's Rep.)
Michelle Yager			Advising Center 		(Ex-officio, COAA Rep.)

1.  Call to order at 3:33.
2.  Minutes from October 8th, 2020 approved. Motion to approve by Craig Tollini and seconded by Lori Baker-Sperry. 
3.  Additions to Agenda: None
4.  Roll Call: Lia Petracovici, Yong Tang, and Mark Mossman absent. Da’Veonna Campbell present around item 8. Wanmo Koo present around item 10. Tonya Little present until around item 9. 
5.  Announcements: None

NEW BUSINESS

6.  Vote on Subcommittee on Assessment in General Education (SAGE) slate: Lori Baker-Sperry said the slate (provided below) is good, with faculty representation and an alternate in case another faculty member cannot serve. This slate could be added to or approved. Lori Baker-Sperry was the chair last year, and someone else could be chair this year. Lori Baker-Sperry has reviewed most of the reports submitted in October and will likely work with Andrea Alveshere before bringing materials to the subcommittee. The visit is currently scheduled to be in person, between 3/31 and 4/2, and will include a meeting with the subcommittee and may include a meeting with the Council. Lori Baker-Sperry thanked Robert Kelly for volunteering and encouraged him to email her with any questions. Lori Baker-Sperry invited Da’Veonna Campbell to serve via email and hopes Da’Veonna Campbell will accept so the Council’s student representative is involved. Andrea Alveshere asked if the slate could be approved with Da’Veonna Campbell listed as invited, and Lori Baker-Sperry said it could. Motion to approve by Tonya Little and seconded by Craig Tollini. 6 in favor, 0 opposed, and 0 abstained. 
	
7.  Review of current WIU class delivery formats and suggestions for improving the available options: In the agenda for the meeting, Andrea Alveshere included a url (http://www.wiu.edu/vpas/risk_management_and_emergency_preparedness/coronavirus/campus/academics.php) that described different course delivery options connected to WIU’s COVID-related policies. At the meeting, Andrea Alveshere reviewed these options, confirmed Blended courses included some face-to-face instruction, and encouraged members to think about which options would work for their General Education courses, given last year’s discussions regarding the difficulties in teaching some course online and the need to deliver General Education courses on and off campus. There was a question of whether faculty could pursue different options. Andrea Alveshere asked who made decisions about the options, and Jim Schmidt said it was most likely either the Registrar or the result of requirements provided by organizations like IBHE. Jim Schmidt also described how Andrea Alveshere should be able to set up a single course (instead of two separate courses) in which some students are face-to-face and other students watch an asynchronous recording of that face-to-face lecture. Andrea Alveshere said there is an increase in the number of Zoom classrooms. 

8.  CGE feedback on IBHE Strategic Plan: Prior to the meeting, Andrea Alveshere provided the Council with the body of an email sent to faculty members (provided below). The email solicited feedback about the IBHE Strategic Plan. At the meeting, Andrea Alveshere asked if the Council should provide feedback. For instance, there could be a statement underscoring the importance of General Education, including how it can prepare students for the unknown. Sherry Lindquist said the Council should provide a statement and described part of the feedback she provided, which she also emailed to the Council. This feedback included discouraging regional universities from not having certain majors because it disadvantages students in the region, as well as focusing on more than vocational training for occupations that may become outdated. Robert Kelly asked if there might be an example from another university that could be used. Andrea Alveshere said there may be an issue with developing and voting on a statement before the provided deadline of 10/25/20. Craig Tollini suggested contacting Amy Carr to see if it would be useful and appropriate for the Council to provide a statement. Andrea Alveshere will email Amy Carr, with the Council members cc’d, and encouraged members to send their thoughts to Amy Carr, following the idea that the more voices there are, the better. 
	
9. Reports
a. Provost -- Mark Mossman, Interim Associate Provost: not present/no report
b. CAS – Jim Schmidt: no report
c. University Advising -- Michelle Yager: no report
d. Student Learning Assessment Subcommittee – Lori Baker-Sperry: no report
e. CGE Chair – Andrea Alveshere: no report

10.  Good of the Order: During the discussion of item 8, Da’Veonna Campbell mentioned not seeing the point of at least some General Education courses and wanting to instead focus on what is needed for her career, though she added some courses have clearer connections to her career and that she may see more connections when she is older. The initial comments led to some discussion of topics related to this perception of General Education, as well as to Craig Tollini suggesting another agenda item be created to address this perception. Additional discussion of these topics, this perception, and how it could be address occurred during this item of the agenda (10. Good of the Order). The topics discussed included people needing the skills that will help them change careers if their current career field implodes, people (including Council members) selecting majors because of General Education, employers’ interest in employees who have skills related to the humanities (e.g., critical thinking and research), and General Education’s central role in the history of the four-year degree and in serving as an equalizer for students (particularly first-generation students). There was also discussion of potential solutions or strategies to help students see the relevance of General Education. These included having documents that are written with students as the audience, creating videos featuring upper-division students and alumni regarding how they have used General Education in their lives and careers, creating similar videos featuring faculty with professional experience outside of academia, including material in the “Registration 101” WesternOnline course that new students will be expected to take and in the orientation for transfer students, providing materials to academic advisors, and working with academic departments to describe how General Education can contribute to students’ skills and knowledge connected to their majors and careers, to students’ ability to focus on higher-level skill development in their major courses (e.g., being able to focus on report writing and not having to focus on proofreading because they already developed that skill in their General Education courses), and to students’ ability to earn promotions because they also have skills for positions they may hold in the future, in addition to their entry-level positions. Andrea Alveshere suggested Council members continue brainstorming and talk to people they know about additional ideas and about potentially providing a statement or video. Andrea Alveshere will contact Kassie Daly regarding the orientation for transfer students. 

ADJOURNMENT

Meeting adjourned: Motion to adjourn by Craig Tollini and seconded by Robert Kelly. Meeting adjourned 4:37pm. 

Next Meeting of CGE:  November 5th, 2020

Subsequent Fall 2020 CGE Meetings:

· November 19th
· December 3rd

Proposed List of CGE subgroups to evaluate articulation requests:

Communication Skills:  Little, Vacant
Humanities/Fine Arts:  Lindquist, Tang
Social Sciences:  Alveshere, Tollini
Natural Sciences/Math:  Petracovici, Turkelli
MC/FLGI:  Baker-Sperry 
Human Well-Being:  Vacant    


Addendum/Appendix:

Subcommittee on Assessment in General Education (SAGE) Slate: 

Lori Baker-Sperry, Chair
Andrea Alveshere
Robert Kelly 
Mark Mossman, Ex-Officio
Jim Schmidt, Ex-Officio
SGA Representative ( Da’Veonna Campbell), invited 
Craig Tollini, alternate member

Request for feedback on IBHE Strategic Plan: 

This year the IBHE is creating Illinois' first state-wide higher ed master plan in more than a decade. As part of the planning process, the following four questions were posed by IBHE Executive Director Ginger Ostro to the IBHE Faculty Advisory Council (FAC) at our September meeting. While FAC was not asked to share these questions more widely with faculty at our institutions (the IBHE plans to have faculty focus groups at some points in its planning process), the public university caucus decided to share the questions with faculty on our campuses and gather responses.

I If you would like to share your thoughts about any of the following questions, please share them with WIU's FAC representative, Amy Carr, at AR-Carr@wiu.edu by October 25.

1. Why is having a Strategic Plan for higher education in Illinois important to you?  What do you hope it accomplishes?  

2. What questions do you think the Strategic Plan needs to answer?  

3. What does success in the higher education system look like 5 years from now (2025)? 10 years from now (2030)?  

4. What would it take to close equity gaps in higher education attainment?

